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 ï 

Choir 

 

          MAY EVENTS  

 

 

 

 

May 6  Communion, First Sunday 

Food Pantry, First Sunday Lunch: 

Cinco De Mayo                                                

- Last day of Jr. High UTH                                                 

May 9 Last day of K-5 UTH                    

May 12                                                     

4:00 pm Dinner before recital                                                    

6:00 pm Blake Miller recital       

May 13 Motherôs Day                            

May 20                                                    

9:00 am Graduation breakfast 

5:00 pm: Baccalaureate Service           

May 24  -Church office closed                                           

6:00 pm Arthur Jr. High    

  Graduation                            

May 25:                                                    

7:00 pm ALAH H.S. Graduation 

May 28   Memorial Day                 

Church office closed                  

 

                                                                      

May is a busy/quiet month. How can it be both? 

Most of the catching up from the busy-ness of the Easter holiday is           
accomplished, yet the end-of-the-school-year panic plays out throughout the 
month. For me, track season is in high gear, with big meets, invitationals,    
conference meets, and sectionals, only to culminate with the state meets at the 
end of the month, thenéitôs over. 

The same is true for the church. Youth groups have been going strong all 
winter and spring, but with the end of the school year, they also are coming to 
an end for a season. We anticipate the slower pace of summer, but there is 
plenty to do before we get there. 

It seems Iôm always thinking about endings and beginnings. Advent             
begins, then ends at Christmas. Itôs not long before Lent begins and ends at 
Easter. The school year and all our activities for youth begins in the fall, ends 
in the spring. The New Year begins on January 1, and seems to end a few 
weeks later, as the luster wears off due to ordinary life. 

I am again reminded of my recent sermon on Ecclesiastes. To everything 
there is a season, and a time for every purpose under heaven. Change is             
inevitable in the cycle of life and faith. We continue to move on in both,              
seeing new vistas and visiting new frontiers. Yet there is the time to return, to 
be fallow for a bit, to evaluate and refresh and renew. Getting to that place is 
sometimes pretty hard, and tedious, but that, too, is part of Godôs purpose. 

In the midst of the labor and preparation, donôt forget Godôs purpose. God 
is there in the toil, in the confusion, in the quiet, in the sorrow, in the joy, in the 
anticipation, in the completion, in the satisfaction and dissatisfaction.           
Always God is there, working out his purpose. Sometimes it is hard for us to 
see that purpose, but everything we do is and can be part of his glorious               
kingdom. 

This is Godôs season, for your life and for the church. God is present in it. 
God is hovering over your life, delighting in your efforts, your works of               
service and mercy, your regular labor and your recreation, your struggles and 
your victories (even when they are extreme). How can all these things give 
God delight? Because you call on him, you acknowledge him in your life, you 
remember. 

Perhaps that is a wonderful image: how can I, in the midst of this activity, 
this change, this season, be a delight to God? 

As we enter this storm before the calm, let us recommit ourselves to             
giving God delight, to recalling him into our lives, and giving thanks to him for 
his steadfast love, and the wonder of the resurrection of his Son, our Lord              
Jesus.                                                                                                                   

     Pastor Bruce Weiman 

 
Arthur United Methodist Church  
MAY 2018 

ONGOING 

Sunday                                                                                                   

4pm: Small Group                                         

5:30pm: Prayer                                                               

6:00 pm: Jr High & Sr. High UTH                      

6:00 pm Womenôs Bible Study                                             

Monday                                                                      

6:30 pm  Scouts                                                                    

Tuesday                                                                                         

1:00 pm Project Linus                                       

6:30pm Scouts                                                      

Wednesday                                                                                      

3:00 pm Godôs Closet                                                         

3:30 pm K-5 UTH                                                        

4:30 pm Community Meals                                       

6:00 pm Praise Band                                                            

7:00 pm Choir         

Friday                                                                           

7:00pm: AA                                                      

Saturday                                                                  

7am  Music lessons w/ Chris K 

SCRIPTURE OF THE MONTH                                                                           

Be completely humble and gentle; be patient, 

bearing with one another in love. Make every 

effort to keep the unity of the Spirit through 

the bond of peace.                                                

Ephesians 4: 2-3  



 

 

 
 

The pantry continues to be busy.  This month 
someone donated several packages of beef 
liver. I learned the lesson that people either 
love it or can't stand it.  There seems to be no 
middle ground when it comes to beef 
liver!  When asking families if they liked 
liver, I received many "funny" faces but also 
big smiles from those who love it. 
 
I also received a large donation from 
Astoria.  Everyone loves the fragrant items 
they donate to us. 
 
I would like to thank all those who donated 
cereal and other items last month.  I now 
have a nice variety of cereals to pick 
from.  This month I am in need of toilet 
tissue, Kleenex, shampoo, both women's and 
men's deodorant and soup. 
 
As always, thank you for supporting our 
outreach project! 
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We have had a busy month with many large 

donations of bedding, pillows, blankets, 

sheets, several afghans and place mats 

coming in. Many of these donations left the 

closet pretty fast! 

We also have had several donations of 
kitchen items such as dishes, silverware, 
glasses, pitchers, pots and pans, coffee pots 
and dish towels. If anyone has items in their 
kitchen that they do not use, we would be 
happy to ñpass it onò to others.  
 
Spring is on the way and we are in need of 
spring and summer clothing for children 
from birth to teenager. When this type of 
clothing gets donated, it goes out fast and the 
parents and children are so happy to receive 
the donations!  
 
We thank everyone who has donated to the 
Closet so that we can continue to help 
others. God bless all!                                             
                                                          
  In His Service, Iris Ramsey 
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������������A Parade of Palms offering was collected on Palm Sunday, March  25th.                                                     

$4,767.00 was collected.  

   Food Pantry:  $565            Camp Scholarships: $495          Organ Repair Fund $420     Youth: $200 

   God�¶s Closet:  $395            Ministerial Association:$472     Red Bird Mission: $220       Undesignated:  $5 

   Community Meals: $320   Cunningham Children: $170     Baby Fold: $270                   Backpack Program:  $25 

   Building Fund: $1,090       UMCOR:  $120                           


